
 

 

 

 

Legal Services  
PO Box 15 
Council House 
Earl Street 
Coventry CV1 5RR 

Notice of Intent 
 

Proposed Installation of New & Amendments to Existing Controlled Crossings 
Upper Well Street & Ringway St Nicholas on/off slips 

 
Notice is hereby given that, Coventry City Council ("the Council"), pursuant to its powers under 
Section 23 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as amended), intends to install controlled 
crossings and make amendments to existing controlled crossings on the following roads. 
 
Ringway St Nicholas 
clockwise on slip 

Toucan crossing replacing the existing controlled crossing 
(pedestrian) on Ringway St Nicholas clockwise on slip at a point 
approximately 25 metres northeast of its junction with Ringway 
Junction 9 

Ringway St Nicholas  
anti-clockwise off slip 

Toucan crossing replacing the existing controlled crossing 
(pedestrian) on Ringway St Nicholas anti-clockwise off slip at a point 
approximately 13 metres northeast of its junction with Ringway 
Junction 9 

Upper Well Street Parallel crossing to be installed on Upper Well Street approximately 
10 metres southeast of its junction with Lamb Street 

 
A parallel crossing is a controlled crossing for use by both pedestrians and cyclists. The parallel 
crossing uses the zebra crossing layout for pedestrians, with a cycle route marked alongside.  
The proposed parallel crossing should assist both pedestrians and cyclists to cross the road. 
 
The works are part of improvements to convert the temporary cycleway linking the Canal Basin 
to Upper Well Street into a permanent arrangement, with improved pedestrian and cycle 
crossing facilities. The works should assist to improve access and safety and be completed by 
the end of 2022. 
 
Any person requiring more information in connection with this proposal should contact Steve 
Saunders, during normal office hours on telephone number 07870 483379 or email 
steve.saunders@coventry.gov.uk 
 
A copy of this Notice and a plan detailing the location of the said crossings may be inspected at 
the Council House (reception area) Earl Street, Coventry and on the Council’s website at: 
www.coventry.gov.uk/tro. 
 
Any representations should be forwarded in writing to Mr R Parkes, Place Team, Legal Services, 
PO Box 15, Council House, Coventry CV1 5RR, or via email to 'rob.parkes@coventry.gov.uk', by 
no later than 24th November 2022.  
 
Colin Knight  
Director for Transportation and Highways 
Council House 
COVENTRY  
 
Dated: 3rd November 2022 
 
 
 


